
 

23rd July 2020 
 

 

WHITELEYS DEVELOPMENT 
INFORMATION NOTICE 58 
 
Dear Neighbour, 
 
Re: Crane removal  
 
Please be informed we will be removing one of our cranes from site Saturday 25th July.   

Three wagons are scheduled to remove the crane from site in dismantled components within 
working hours 0800-1300 on Saturday.   

The largest component will be classed as an abnormal load however, meaning the wagon 
cannot enter the road network until after 1900. The component will be loaded on to the 
wagon within site working hours on Saturday and remain on site with the engine switched off 
until 1900 when we will open the gate and allow the vehicle to enter the road network.  This 
process will take about 5-10 minutes.   

It should not cause any disruption but residents along Redan Place may notice this activity.  

As outlined in previous notices, our large abnormal deliveries are required by the 
Metropolitan Police to be off the central London road network between 0700 and 1900.   

As usual, we will endeavour to minimise disruption as much as possible. 

If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact Mary-Anne, site 
community manager – 07818 528837.  

If you have any other questions, please email whiteleyscommunity@laingorourke.com. Your 
query will be responded to within 48 hours.  
 
Kind regards, 
The Expanded team 
 


